TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

DRAFT MINUTES

November 18, 2020

6:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Pat Farley, Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube, Randall Dearborn, Betsy Loughran. Aaron Ricker is absent. Betsy is seated.
2). Approval of Minutes:

10/28/20 Meeting - Correction - under approval of minutes - page 5 - number 5 should read volunteer lot merger Map 216 Lot 142 and Lot 143. Kathi made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. 
Andy – yes

Pat – abstain

Randall – yes

Kathi – yes

Betsy – yes

Eric - yes
3). Officer and Committee Reports:

Treasurer’s Report - Eric reports that the budget request was submitted. 
Secretary’s Report - Andy - not a whole lot to report at the moment. No hearings are 

scheduled. We have an extension request to review. 
Rep to Economic Development Commission - Pat - met last week. They are busy behind the scenes, updating the business list. Wyatt Berrier has been reaching out to clean up the listings. They are also creating content for the website, which will be a job search. 
Lakes Regional Planning Commission - Pat - this month's meeting was cancelled. She has been following the Selectmen's Meetings. Tamwireless has turned itself over to the Sandwich Board. Hub 66 is becoming available to some people in Tamworth. This will not interfere with the Broadband initiative. 
Selectmen’s Rep - not present, no report
Rep to Conservation Commission - Eric was unable to attend the meeting last month, so there is nothing to report.
Education - Sheldon - reports that NH Municipal Assn. Town and City Magazine is available online. It appears that everyone has the ability to view the magazine whenever they want. He will send the link to everyone. There is nothing going on in December. There is a lot of information in the magazine about Covid, as well as an article about alternates. 
4). Public Hearings

None Scheduled - Hugo asked for an extension for the Sharp Subdivision application conditions timeline This involves some State action, etc. Kathi made a motion to grant a 60 day extension, Andy seconded. 
Eric – yes

Betsy – yes

Kathi – yes

Randall – yes

Pat – yes

Andy – yes

5). Old & New Items

Nomination of new Vice-Chair. - Andy nominated Kathi Padgett for the position of Vice Chair. Eric seconded. 
Andy - yes

Pat –yes

Randall – yes

Kathi – yes

Betsy – yes

Eric – yes

PWSF Ordinance update/next steps. - Sheldon reports that the Board of Selectmen received the report. They requested a synopsis of changes from the last document they received. Sheldon completed this report. The Board has approved it, unanimously. A public hearing needs to be scheduled. An email from David Little was read. Appreciation of David's assistance is expressed. Sheldon suggested Wednesday, December 2 as the public hearing date, to be held on Zoom. It will be held at 5 pm.
Ground Water Protection Ordinance discussion. - Thank you Randall. DES Guide to Groundwater Protection is informative. Sheldon will share the 2011 Ordinance that the Town rejected. This may have been in part due to insufficient education. Sheldon doesn't think we should partner with the Conservation Commission just yet. If the December meeting is not busy, we might consider inviting them to that meeting to have an initial thought session about beginning the process of developing the ordinance. Have towns around Tamworth adopted something similar? As far as Sheldon knows, we are the only town in the Lakes Region area that does not have one. Racetrack opposition is mentioned. Concerns about past refusals are discussed. Partnerships are an important part of this. Randall feels that we should partner with Green Mountain Conservation Group with this. This would be planned for Town Meeting 2022. Sheldon feels that it may be wise to ask the town attorney who might be best to advise us with this project. Andy and Pat feel that we should work amongst ourselves, and have the TCC come later, perhaps in January. 

Mary Cronin has offered January 26 at 6:30 pm - a documentary screening with a question and answer period afterward. 

Suggestions for new Board Members & Alternates - we are always looking for members and alternates. Pat suggested Jim Hidden. Sheldon suggested Ron Remick.  Sheldon will speak to both of them about becoming alternates.
6). Action Items

December Work Session…?

7). Adjournment – Kathi made a motion to adjourn at 7:03 pm, Andy seconded. The meeting was adjourned. 
Andy – yes

Pat – yes

Randall – yes

Kathi – yes

Betsy – yes

Eric – yes

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

